THE BUCKLAND AND CHIPPING ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Minutes of the Buckland & Chipping Annual Parish Meeting held on 18th May 2009 at 7.00pm at St Andrew’s Church, Buckland.
Present:
Councillors J.Noades, Mrs B Little, Mrs M.Ling, J.Jones, J.Kenyon (Chairman) and D.Hall (Deputy Chairman).
Also in attendance:
Mrs. J Jones ( Clerk)




4 Members of the Public



County Councillor Jane Pitman.
1.

APOLOGIES

Apologies were tendered by District Councillor J Warren.
2.
TO APPROVE AS A TRUE RECORD AND AUTHORISE THE CHAIRMAN TO SIGN, THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 28TH MAY 2008.
Following a proposal from Councillor Jones, seconded by Councillor Noades, it was agreed that the Minutes are a true record and the Chairman was authorised to sign them.

3.

TO RECEIVE AN OVERVIEW OF THE COUNCIL YEAR FROM THE CHAIRMAN.
The Chairman reported as follows:

“ It has been a very interesting year, the basics being that we held 6 Parish Council meetings in the year. However, far more worthy of note are the actions and events which we, and you the local residents, were involved in.

On the social side we held a very successful village summer party and a spectacular fireworks evening, both accompanied by a bbq on the common land beside the pond. And last month we entered a Parish team in the EHDC quiz, coming a respectable fifth.

At the beginning of the Council year, we installed a second bus shelter in Buckland to be followed some months later by the first bus shelter in Chipping, thus providing a good degree of protection against the elements for local residents waiting for public transport.

We received good news in June that the application for a Waste Transfer Station to be sited in Buckland had been refused, and later in the year were informed that Highways had agreed that, following our objections, the Barkway to Buckland Road was not suitable for use by heavy transport travelling to Anstey Quarry or the then proposed development at Barkway Golf Course.

As you can see this evening, work has been undertaken to allow a more varied use of St Andrew’s Church by local people and organisations. After obtaining agreement from the local church authorities, we contacted the Church Conservation Trust and the discussions resulted in, among many improvements, new electric lights, heaters, better ventilation and the relaying of the floor to create a flat surface for events. In addition, the Parish Council obtained grants to provide some new chairs and tables which are in use tonight.

Following BT’s proposal to remove the telephone boxes in both villages, the PC decides to adopt both boxes as essential items for their aesthetic looks. While the telephones have been disconnected, the boxes remain to maintain a typical village scene.

At the turn of the year the 40mph limit came into force between Buckland and Chipping, although not all road users seem to have noticed!!

It has not however, been all good news as it was with great sorrow that several elderly and long standing local residents passed away during the year.

There are also a number of ongoing items which the PC would like to see resolved in the next few months. There is the long running saga of the sewers in Chipping, where on a fairly regular basis the sewers block up and require high pressure blasting to restore a proper flow of waste. Similarly, there has been many discussions and meetings concerning the positioning of the second bus shelter in Chipping and recent developments on the designated site give hope that the issue is close to being resolved.

It would be remiss of me if I did not thank a number of people for their efforts on all our behalves. Firstly Paul Brownless and Ray Willis who can be regularly seen litter picking in their respective villages and Doug and Joan Bowen for the excellent way they have managed the churchyard and other grassed areas, and Mick who does similar work on the grass by Buckland Pond. Equally I must thank Jill Jones our very capable Parish Clerk, for keeping us on the straight and ordered path that we tread, my fellow Councillors for the time and effort they give and finally yourselves for the support you give the Parish Council in so many ways.”
4. TO CONSIDER USE OF ST ANDREW’S CHURCH AS A VILLAGE HALL AND SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE VILLAGE EVENTS.
The Chairman stated that the building is now more suitable for events and asked for suggestions.

Councillor Mrs Ling suggested using the church as a poling station – the Clerk agreed to ask East Herts about this.

The Chairman suggested a concert, music, light refreshments, possibly on a Sunday afternoon.

Councillor Hall suggested walking groups to walk the footpaths and end with a talk in the church.
5.

TO CONSIDER QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE ELECTORATE.
No questions.
Meeting closed 7.19pm.
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